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Hall Use Report – 2016-2017


1. Director:   			Jeanie McDonnell 
1. Committee members:	Carla Costuros, Ann Matheson



The committee continues to work with the Hall Manger to secure optimal, sustainable facility use.  The building is used for on-going rentals like Akido, League programs like yoga, non-profit groups, and for workshops and social activities.  The large hall is the most frequently used room, then the lounge, and occasionally the small concession room.

Staffing
The Hall Manager was away on sick leave for several months.  The Hall Use Director covered her hall rental duties on a volunteer basis for a couple of months, then resigned from the Board and worked on a paid basis for a couple of months. Casual staff were utilized to complete cleaning duties and rink supervision. Various Board Members volunteered where possible to cover remaining rink supervision shifts, and took over a few duties typically done by the Hall Manager.  This resulted in higher wage payments than other years, but also gave Board Members some hands on experience with running the hall! 

Tri-Partite Agreement
The second event was the move to properly comply with the League’s Tri-partite agreement with the City and the Edmonton Federation of Community Leagues (EFCL), which states that for-profit groups cannot rent the hall for profit generating activities.  So we have stopped renting to groups like Party Lite (who sell candles, etc.), and for-profit organizations that put on workshops.  This will reduce our rental income in future years.  We also changed our yoga and Zumba classes from a rental situation (where we rent the space to an instructor, who has sole responsibility for running the yoga class) to a league program.  The change results in more work, more financial risk (if the attendance is low, we still need to pay the instructor) and more control over our programs.  The net income will be similar, as we will take in money for program fees, but will pay most of it out as instructor fees.

Programs
This was a very busy year for hall use relating to Programs.  In addition to the change of Yoga and Zumba classes to programs mentioned above, several new programs were started.  Since the Program Director position was vacant for the latter part of the year, this work was taken on by the Hall Use Committee (typically it is a shared task).


Festivals

[bookmark: _GoBack]During the last year Ice On Whyte again rented the hall grounds (tennis courts but not the small rink this time, for $855 plus the cost of electricity used), but did not use the building.  The Edmonton Pride Festival rented the hall and grounds ($2,540) for the third year.  There were no hall rental issues with the festivals.

Edmonton Weavers’ Guild
The league continues to rent out rooms on the main floor to the Edmonton Weavers’ Guild.  They have been residents in the hall since 2008.  The lease was renewed on June 1, 2017, and will expire in five years.  The current monthly rate is $1,075/month.

General
· An Occupational Health and Safety consultant was hired to do a review of the hall and the duties performed and provide assistance in ensuring a safe workplace.  A review of the duties of all staff will be carried out.
· The league purchased a computer and printer for use in the office.
· The overall rental revenue was $52,000 ($13,125 of that is from the Weaver’s).  That was a $12,000 increase from the previous year.
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